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When spring comes we think of new 
beginnings, beautiful weather, cherry 
blossoms and, of course, Passover. 
We are looking forward to our JRLW Second 
Seder which will take place on April 7.   The 
Second Seders have become a popular 
event here in Leisure World.  I look forward 
to seeing you and your family there.  Thanks 
to Marilyn Fox and her committee for making 
the Seder a success.  Thanks, also, to Fred 
Firnbacher for leading the Seder as he has 
done in years past. 
 
This year we have several firsts.  We held 
our first Purim Service in March.  This year 
we will publish our own Yiskor booklet which 
will be used at our four Yiskor Services to be 
held during the year. 
 
Each month I have written about someone 
who stands out in JRLW. This month I want 
to spotlight Rabbi Gary Fink.  He helps us in 
so many ways.  Rabbi Fink delivers an 
outstanding Friday Evening Service each 
month.  He has been very accommodating 
by stepping in to lead other religious 
services when asked. He is always available 
to anyone who needs his professional 
guidance.   

 

 
His classes are always informative and 
popular with our members.  He is very 
knowledgeable.  Those of us who have 
come to know him, love and respect him.  
We hope he will be with us for many years to 
come. 
 
I wish each of you a happy and special 
Passover. 
 
Shalom, 
Dolly Solomon 
 

Upcoming JRLW April 

Events  
1	
  	
  	
  Sun.	
  	
  JWV	
  Brunch	
  	
  10:00	
  am	
  CH	
  I	
  
2	
  	
  	
  Mon.	
  JRLW	
  Board	
  7:00	
  pm	
  CH	
  II	
  
4	
  	
  	
  Wed.	
  JWV	
  Meeting	
  
4	
  	
  	
  Wed.	
  Hadassah	
  Board	
  Meeting	
  
7	
  	
  	
  	
  Sat.	
  	
  Second	
  Seder	
  CH	
  I	
  
9	
  	
  	
  Mon.	
  DEADLINE	
  FOR	
  MAY	
  ISSUE	
  
13	
  Fri.	
  	
  Fri.Evening	
  Services	
  Reform	
  
14	
  Sat.	
  	
  Sat.	
  Morning	
  Services,	
  Yiskor	
  	
  CH	
  II	
  
15	
  Sun.	
  JRLW	
  Breakfast	
  Forum	
  	
  10:00	
  am	
  	
  	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  CH	
  I	
  sponsor	
  Hadassah	
  
16	
  Mon.	
  Hadassah	
  Study	
  Group	
  1:30	
  pm	
  	
  CH	
  	
  I	
  
17	
  Tue.	
  	
  	
  Na’Amat	
  Spiritual	
  Adoption	
  	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Luncheon	
  
18	
  Wed.	
  	
  Hadassah	
  Meeting	
  12:30	
  pm	
  	
  CH	
  I	
  
19	
  Thu.	
  	
  Yom	
  Hashoah	
  Observance	
  1:00	
  pm	
  	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  CH	
  II	
  
20	
  Fri.	
  	
  	
  	
  Mark	
  Klempner	
  	
  1:00	
  pm	
  CH	
  I	
  
24	
  Tue.	
  	
  Na’Amat	
  	
  Board	
  Meeting	
  	
  	
  10:00	
  am	
  	
  	
  	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  CH	
  	
  I	
  
26	
  Thu.	
  JRLW	
  Singles	
  Lunch	
  12:00PM	
  CH	
  I	
  

 
JRLW 

President’s 
Message 

	
  

ANY QUESTIONS ON  SECOND SEDER RESERVATIONS 
PLEASE CALL  MARILYN FOX AT 301-438-7860 OR 

MINNIE KIPPERMAN AT 301-438-9646 
. 
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Religious Committee  
 

Approximately 50 members of JRLW turned 
out for the services held on March 8 in 
Clubhouse II to celebrate Purim. We held a 
regular weekday morning service and, 
because March 8 was a Thursday, we also 
read from the Torah and followed that with 
the reading of the Megillah. All participants 
had a good time and made the appropriate 
noises with groggers or otherwise at the 
appropriate times. Sheila Chodorov and 
Janet Lazar worked hard to make this, our 
first Purim service, a success. Rabbi Fink 
did an outstanding job. He prepared a 
booklet with excerpts of the Megillah with an 
English translation.  All in all it was a 
success and we hope to continue having  
Purim Services in the future. 
 
In April,  we will celebrate Passover and 
have prepared our schedule of services 
accordingly. The April Friday night service 
has been moved from April 6 to April 13 in 
order not to conflict with the First Seder.  
The JRLW Second Seder will be held on 
April 7, and Marilyn Fox and Fred Firnbacher 
are hard at work to make the Second Seder 
enjoyable for all.  On April 14, we will have 
our regular Saturday morning service in 
Clubhouse II. Yiskor will be recited during 
the Service at approximately 10:30 am. 
 
Rosh Hashanah falls on September 16 this 
year and the Religious Committee is starting 
to get ready for the High Holidays: 
 
We have acquired the services of Rabbi 
Kenneth L Cohen to conduct the Reform 
Service and, with his assistance, we are 
looking for a cantor to accompany him. 
  
On the Conservative side we are fortunate, 
once again, to have Rabbi Gary Fink and 
Cantor Mike Kravitz  conduct our services.  
 
This year for the High Holidays we will print 
a special Yiskor Booklet. This booklet will 

contain all the necessary services for Yiskor, 
and will also allow members of JRLW to 
memorialize their dear departed. This 
booklet will also be used whenever we recite 
Yiskor:  Shavuot, Shimini Atzeret and 
Passover. More information on this topic will 
be forthcoming soon. 
 
Allan Firestone 
301-598-7311    
 

 
JRLW SINGLES 

Anita Van Grack 
 
The next luncheon meeting of the JRLW 
Singles will be the FREE LUNCH.  It will be 
held Thursday, April 26, at 12:00 pm, in 
Clubhouse I.   There will be entertainment. 
In order to attend the luncheon you must 
make a reservation.  (NO RESERVATION, 
NO ADMITTANCE.)  To make a reservation, 
please call Anita Van Grack at 301-438-
1431. 

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  
 
 

      CONDOLENCES    
            
We offer our sincere sympathy to the 
families of the following: 
 
Claire Steinberg 
 
Bernard Sobin 
 
David Wolman 
 
Joy Krissoff 
 
 
May their memory be a blessing.  
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JRLW BREAKFAST 
FORUM 

	
  
The April JRLW Breakfast Forum will 
be held on Sunday, April 15, 2012 at 
10:00 am in the Crystal Ballroom in 
Clubhouse 1.   The Forum is  being 
sponsored by Mt. Scopus Hadassah.  
The speaker will be Rabbi Stuart 
Weinblatt, B’nai Tzedek 
Congregation in Potomac, Maryland.  
His  topic will be “Confronting the 
Challenges Facing Israel Today.”   
 
Make your reservation to attend by 
mailing your check made payable to 
JRLW, $5.00 member ($8.00 non-
member) to Bella Rapaport, 3005 S. 
Leisure World Blvd., #301, Silver 
Spring, Maryland 20906 
	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  
	
  
GOOD AND WELFARE 
               

Mazel Tov to Annette Cooper on the 
Bar Mitzvah of her grandson Jared 
Cooper.  This happy event will take 
place on April 21, at Kesher Israel 
Synagogue in Georgetown.  Kesher 
Israel is one of the oldest 
synagogues in Washington, D.C. 
 
Joy and Art Podolsky will be 
celebrating the Bat Mitzvah of their 
granddaughter, Adira Colton, on 
March 31. 
 
Jerry and Ruth Jacobs are 
celebrating the birth of their second 
great grandson born February 28.  

We hope he brings them nothing but 
nachus!  On a not-so- good note, 
Jerry fell and fractured his hip, had 
successful surgery and is now 
recuperating and is getting rehab 
therapy. 
 
We wish  a speedy recovery to 
Elaine Daniels who underwent hip  
surgery. 
Muriel Seid is recovering from 
injuries incurred following a fall.  
Muriel, we hope you will be feeling 
better soon. 
 
Get well wishes to Etta Doris who 
recently underwent hip surgery. 
 
We are happy to hear that Martha 
Ross is home following knee 
replacement. 
 
Goldie Bosin is in the Hebrew Home, 
recuperating from an unfortunate 
incident.  She is making good 
progress.  We hope she will be home 
soon. 
 
Best wishes for a speedy recovery to 
Lillis Caulton who fell and is currently 
a patient in the Hebrew Home.  
 
Mazel Tov to Marilyn and Leonard 
Teitelbaum on the engagement of 
their granddaughter Lisa to Aviad 
Eden.  The wedding will take place in 
Israel where Lisa and Aviad met on a 
kibbutz. 
 
Miriam Gilbert is currently at Brooke 
Grove undergoing rehab.  We wish 
her well. 
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We welcome the following new 
members to our organization: 
 
Mary Brenner 
Eugene Goldhammer 
Harriet Moore                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
Lillian Snyder 
Ruth Cohen 
Rose Anne Suffrin 
 
                
 

NEWSLETTER STAFF 
Bernice Cohen – Editor 
Nate Sternberg – Layout 
Fred Shapiro – Business 
Shirley Griffin - Asst. Editor 

	
  
	
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
	
  

 
 

JRLW TRAVEL 
 Theda Rosenblum 

Trip to Wildwood, Cape May and 
Atlantic City, June  4 – 7, 2012.  
Wait List Only! 

Trip to Ocean City, Maryland, 
September 4 – 7, 2012:   Starting to 
fill up,  If you are interested send in 
your deposit of $100.00 per person 
today!  

The  Atlantic City, New Jersey, trip 
scheduled for October 16 – 17, 2012,  
has been cancelled. 

A new trip is being planned for 
November 25 – 27, 2012.  More 
information on this trip to follow. 

For further information and to make 
your reservation for the above trips, 
contact Theda Rosenblum, 301-598-
0192.  Make checks payable to 
JRLW and mail  to Theda at 3330 N. 
Leisure World Blvd., Apt #117, 
Leisure World, Silver  Spring, 
Maryland, 20906. 

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
	
  

 

RECENT	
  JRLW	
  BOARD	
  
ACTIONS	
  

Board	
  voted	
  to	
  send	
  
$500.00	
  to	
  JNF.	
  
JRLW	
  	
  will	
  produce	
  our	
  own	
  
Yiskor	
  Book	
  starting	
  this	
  
year.	
  A	
  letter	
  will	
  be	
  sent	
  to	
  
all	
  JRLW	
  Members	
  after	
  
Passover.	
  
Board	
  	
  approved	
  a	
  $300.00	
  
emergency	
  donation	
  to	
  the	
  
Interfaith	
  Chapel	
  Homeless	
  
Program.	
  	
  

THE	
  DEADLINE	
  FOR	
  THE	
  MAY	
  
NEWSLETTER	
  IS	
  	
  APRIL	
  9.	
  	
  

ARTICLES	
  RECEIVED	
  AFTER	
  THAT	
  
DATE	
  WILL	
  NOT	
  APPEAR	
  IN	
  THE	
  	
  

MAY	
  NEWSLETTER!!	
  

WELCOME 
NEW 

MEMBERS 
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TORAH MAINTENANCE 
AND PRAYER BOOK 

FUND 
 
Individuals can be honored and 
loved ones memorialized with a 
contribution to the JRLW Torah 
Maintenance Fund or Prayer Book 
Fund for a minimum donation of 
$25.00.  Contact Ellen Zweig at 3210 
N. Leisure Word Blvd., Apt 504, 
Silver Spring, MD 20906, or call her 
at 301-598-2144 between 9:00 am 
and 9:00 pm. 
 
Barbara Carlton sends 
condolences to Rose Zorn in 
memory of Ralph Zorn. 

 
 

	
  
	
  

	
  
Coming of Age in 

Maryland: Mid-Year 
Report 

 
By Beth Shapiro, LCSW JSSA 

Senior Services 
Coming of Age in Maryland 

301-816-2665 ● bshapiro@jssa.org 
 

Coming of Age in Maryland (CoA) has 
been successfully providing an array 
of services for older adults in 
Montgomery County for several years. 

CoA’s goal is to help seniors remain 
socially engaged and to live healthier, 
safer, independent lives in their homes 
and communities.  CoA helps reduce 
social isolation through a variety of 
social programs, social work, home 
health and transportation services. 
The program helps empower older 
adults to live fuller lives.  
 
Did you know?  
 
- CoA engages nearly 1,250 people on 
our mailing list by responding to their 
changing needs.  
- CoA does much to empower older 
adults – engaging and recognizing 
them as valued members of the 
community - and enabling them to 
safely age-in-place.  
 
The importance and value of the 
Coming of Age is clear. I am proud to 
share the following data from our 
recent report to State of Maryland for 
the period of July - December 2011. 
 
- 822 socialization services were 
provided to 424 people -- a 65% 
increase of service from last year 
- A licensed social worker interacted 
with more than 300 older adults 
- The number of  home health services 
double from 101 to 206 from last year 
- 176 individual rides on JCA provided 
buses brought participants to a cruise 
along the Potomac, Toby’s Dinner 
Theater, the Hirschhorn Museum, and 
shows at the Rockville Musical 
Theater and the Kennedy Center. 

 
CoA in Maryland is reaching a growing 
number of older adults who live in 
Gaithersburg, Bethesda, Rockville and 
Silver Spring. I encourage you to tell 
your friends and neighbors about CoA 
and invite them to call me or join our 
growing mailing list! 
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RECIPE CORNER 

              
 
PASSOVER NUT COOKIES 
6 eggs 
1 cup sugar 
Grated rind of 1 lemon 
3 tbsp. oil 
2/3 cup ground nuts 
1 cup matzo cake meal 
2 tbsp. potato starch 
Pinch salt 
 
Beat eggs and sugar together until 
light yellow.  Add the rest of the 
ingredients.  Mix well and let the 
mixture stand for about 10 minutes.  
Now drop by teaspoon onto oiled or 
non-stick cookie sheet, or line the 
cookie sheet with parchment paper 
sprayed with Passover vegetable 
spray.  Allow room for spreading.  
Sprinkle with sugar and bake in hot 
oven (400 degrees) for about 15 to 
20 minutes.  Cool for 5 minutes 
before transferring to cooling rack.  
Store in tightly covered container 
(hide away from children).    

 
PHYLLYS  HUTT’S 

CORNER 
 

THE EVIDENCE IS NOT ALWAYS 
CIRCUMSTANTIAL 

 
April is upon us, the month for 
Passover, with all of its rich traditions, 
and the month wherein a special day 
is set aside, just for fools! Springtime 
was always an excuse to behave in 
a giddy way, to feel nonsensical 
sometimes, and to go with it. 

Recently, in one of my more 
whimsical moods, I was recalling 
some situations in my life which 
could have easily been interpreted to 
be something other than it was! 
 
For instance, there was the time I 
was rehearsing the role of Ethel, the 
mother in Barefoot in the Park, and 
we were rehearsing in Calverton 
Elementary School. The first scene 
was in a bare apartment and I was 
sitting on a suitcase, as the furniture 
was scheduled for arrival the next 
day. I supplied my own suitcase, but 
the director said, "Better not leave it 
here overnight. Someone might walk 
off with it." We rehearsed three 
nights per week, and I was given a 
ride to the school with the fellow who 
played the Robert Redford role, only 
he was a little better looking. He 
would pull up to my front door in his 
red Corvette, and I would leave each 
night with him, carrying my suitcase. 
The next night, the same thing. What 
did the neighbors think? I never 
could make up my mind, and I 
suppose they thought I just wasn't 
sure if I wanted to leave my husband 
or not, so I let them think what they 
wanted to. 
 
Then there was the time I worked at 
the White House. When the FBI 
came to Chapel View Drive to check 
on my reputation (which was done 
on a regular basis throughout the 
year) the neighbors would let me 
know in their own inimitable way that 
some government guys were 
checking me out. The question was 
always, "What in the world did you 
do????." 
(Continued on next page) 
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More food for the local grist mill was 
when our friend Morty, a 
photographer, stopped by my house 
in Langley Park. He had been doing 
progress photos on the nearby 
shopping center which was under 
construction, and had ripped his 
pants on a nail while climbing over 
some planks. He had a later 
appointment in a private residence, 
to take some photos of children at a 
birthday party and he was very upset, 
because he didn't have time to go 
home and change clothes. Could I 
please sew up his trousers? I told 
him that I was not good at sewing, 
that I thought safety pins were the 
greatest invention known to man, but 
that I would try to help.  
 
I said for him to go upstairs where he 
would find Paul's bathrobe hanging 
on the back of the bathroom door, 
and to bring the torn trousers 
downstairs with him. He put on the 
robe and descended the stairs.  
While I looked for my poor excuse 
for a sewing box, in walks my sister 
Ruthie, with a deer-in-the-headlights 
look on her face! 
 
Ahh, the things we live through in 
one lifetime. These stories prove the 
theory that you really can't always 
believe what you see, and that timing 
is everything! 
 

HAR TZEON-AGUDATH ACHIM 
          MARCH  PROGRAMS 
 
Thursday Morning Programs 
10:00 am Tai Chi with Leonard 
Gross. 
11:00 am Exercise with Mim Parizer. 
Current Events with Judge Marvin 
Roth,  first Thursday of the month. 

 
Thursday Afternoon Programs – 
1:00 pm 
Yiddish Class with Marcia Levinsohn. 
Thursday, April 5 – Paul Forbes:  
“Digging up the Exodus.” 
Thursday, April 12 – Program closed 
for Passover. 
Thursday, April 19 --  Fanny 
Aizenburg: 
"Remembering the Holocaust." 
Thursday, April 26 --  Dr. David 
Fram: 
"An Afternoon of Beautiful Music" 

 
THE PASSOVER 

SEDER 
	
  
My first memory of a Seder was at 
my Grandmother’s table.  I 
remember lots of cousins being there 
also.  My Uncle would lead the 
Seder, reading from a large book.  I 
don’t know if it was a Hagaddah.  He 
started from the beginning and read 
in a dramatic voice.  Sometimes he 
would stop to show us a picture, or 
to ask questions of us children to 
make certain we understood the 
story.   From time to time, the 
proceedings had to be halted as 
relatives arrived at the house from 
such far away places as “Philly” or 
“northwest.”  Then there were 
greetings and hugs all around.  And 
kisses from Aunts.   Those Seders 
lasted for hours; some of us got 
fidgety and had to be excused from 
the table. 
 
Fast forward to the Seders in my 
own home.  Preparing for the Seder 
was the one time in the year where 
my four boys were happy to  help. 
(Continued on the next page) 
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Each year as the special Seder 
dishes were brought up from the 
basement and unpacked, there were 
eight hands reaching into  the 
cartons to unwrap amid happy 
voices:  “Remember this one?”  
There were no complaints about 
cleaning their rooms before company 
came—well, maybe one or two 
objections.  The boys chopped liver, 
and even helped with the baking.  
The Hagaddahs we used were not 
the Maxwell House ones that I 
remembered as a child, but the 
Hagaddah put out by Rabbi Z. Harry 
Gutstein who was our Rabbi at the 
time.   
 
Our Seders grew as the family grew 
and as friends were included.  These 
Seders were serious but definitely 
fun occasions.  Everyone around the 
table took turns reading.  There 
always seemed to be a scuffle about 
where the Afikomen had been 
hidden.  The Four Questions were 
read in English and Hebrew by the 
youngest  one at the table—with help 
from the older children.  The singing 
of Dyanu was always loud and 
boisterous.   There were years when 
we had as many as 38 people at the 
table.  There were always enough 
helping hands following the meal to 
make the work light.  I remember 
those Seders with a lump in my 
throat.   
 
Now, just as everything else in life, 
the torch has been passed to the 
younger generation.  L’dor v’dor.  I 
go, as a guest, to my son’s Seder.  
All that is required of me is the 
chopped liver and my nut sponge 
cake.  The Seders are joyful.  They 
make their own Hagaddahs.  

They’ve added playful, but 
meaningful games to the Seder.  
And now there is the Cup for Miriam.  
The dogs have to be kept away from 
the door when it is opened for Elijah.  
And the singing!  Oh my, the singing!  
After a delicious meal and

, it is time to go home 
Seders 

a s  th e y  h a ve  b e e n  ce le b ra te d  
through the years. 
 
It is my hope that the Passover 
Seder, with all the little changes, will 
continue to be enjoyed by all the 
future generations of my familily. 
 

Bernice Cohen 

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  
           

 

We Offer Two Options:
1. PERSONAL CARE SERVICES

with subsidies including:
• Bathing Assistance
• Daily Meals
• Weekly Laundry & Housekeeping
• Medication Administration

2. Residential Living, including:
• Meal Plan
• Full Activities & Transportation 

Calendar

Featuring Kosher Meals & Friday Night Services.

301-598-4000, ext. 79
B’nai B’rith
Homecrest House
14508 Homecrest Road • Silver Spring, MD 20906

Next to Leisure World
Email: office@homecresthouse.org
TTY: 1-800-552-7724 • www.homecresthouse.org

Quality Subsidized Senior Living
You Can Afford ...

Now and For Years to Come!
Our Affordable Programs Keep 

Rent at 30% of Your Income

 Birchat 
Hamazon and 
to relive memories of the 
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TZEDAKAH & 
KIDDUSH DONATIONS 
 
For information about Tzedakah 
donations or Oneg/Kiddush 
donations, please call Susan Weiss 
at 301-460-6030.  Checks should be 
made out to JRLW and mailed to 
Susan Weiss, 3739 Glen Eagles 
Drive, Silver Spring MD 20906. 
 

TZEDAKAH DONATIONS 
 
•Ben Sachs – Yahrzeit for his father. 
•Susan and Jerry Weiss in honor of 
the Bar Mitzvah of Benjamin, 
grandson of Suzanne Offit. 
•Ruth and Marty Gutstein in memory 
of Bob Conn, husband of Elaine 
Conn. 
•Susanne Offit in memory of Gary 
Itzkowitz, son of Beverly Itzkowitz. 
•Suzanne Offit in memory of Bob 
Conn, husband of Elaine Conn. 
•Lucy and Ernie Pollak in memory of 
Gary Itzkowitz, son of Beverly 
Itzkowitz. 
•Carol and Jack Lerner -  get well 
wishes to Ellen Zweig. 
•JoAnn and John Downey -  a safe 
and speedy recovery to Martha Ross. 
•Carol and Alex Waganheim  - get 
well wishes to Ellen Zweig. 
•Carol and Alex Waganheim in 
memory of Robert Conn, husband of 
Elaine Conn. 
•Carol and Alex Waganheim in 
memory of the son of Bevely 
Itzkowitz. 
•Ruth and Martin Gutstein in memory 
of the son of Beverly Itzkowitz. 
•Joan and Gerry Sommer in memory 
of Julia Firestone, sister of Allan 
Firestone. 

•Ruth and Earl Geldon in memory of 
David Wolman, father of Anne 
Wolman Geldon. 
•Jo Ann Cadeaux in honor of Evelyn 
Dickman’s first great-grandson  
Blake Ian. 
•Jo Ann Cadeaux in honor of the 
engagement of Marilyn and Leonard 
Teitelbaum’s granddaughter Lisa to 
Aviad Eden. 
 
KIDDUSH AND ONEG 
DONATIONS 
 
JoAnn and John Downey in memory 
of daughter Stacey Friedman 
 
Gloria Kittay in honor of all the 
Kittays. 

 
Mt. Scopus Hadassah 

	
  
Mt. Scopus Hadassah is sponsoring the 
JRLW Breakfast Forum on Sunday, 
April 15.  Rabbi Stuart Weinblatt of 
Congregation B’nai Tzedek in Potomac 
will speak on “Confronting the 
Challenges Facing Israel Today.” See 
the JRLW Breakfast Forum article for 
details to attend. 
 
On Wednesday, April 18, Davi Walders, 
the author of Women Against Tyranny: 
Resistance during the Holocaust, will 
speak about several of the women in the 
book.  The meeting will be held in 
Clubhouse I. Socializing begins at 
12:30pm and the meeting starts at 1pm.  
Everyone is welcome.  
 
The Mt. Scopus Bible Study Group will 
discuss Yael from the book of Judges 
on Monday, April16, at 1:30 pm in 
Clubhouse I. 
(Continued on the next page) 
 
 



	
   10	
  

The Hadassah Spring Scholar Series 
Lecture program features distinguished 
journalist Robin Wright on Wednesday, 
May 2, at 7:30pm at Congregation Beth 
El, 8215 Old Georgetown Road. Her 
recent book, Rock the Casbah: Rage 
and Rebellion Across the Islamic World, 
is an in-depth analysis of the Arab 
Spring, the events leading up to it and 
the subsequent reactions across the 
Middle East. This event is free and open 
to the public.  A book signing and 
dessert reception will follow the lecture. 
 
Upcoming events include our Summer 
Luncheon and Fashion Show on 
Wednesday, June 20, and our trip to 
see “Legally Blonde: the Musical” at 
Toby’s Dinner Theatre in Columbia on 
Sunday, July 15.  For further information 
about the luncheon, call Barbara Eisen 
(301-598-8658).  To make reservations 
for the trip call Faye A. Freedman (301-
598-9919). 
 

NA’AMAT NEWS 
 
Because of the closeness of the 
Passover holiday, NA'AMAT will not 
have an open meeting on the usual 
first Wednesday of the month. 
However, our annual fundraiser, 
Spiritual Adoption Luncheon, will 
be held on Tuesday, April 17, 2012, 
11:30 a.m. in the Ballroom, 
Clubhouse I. Our guest is Lisa 
Levine, renowned Cantor from 
Temple Shalom. Cantor Levine will 
feature a stirring and versatile music 
program spanning geography and 
generations. The menu is a served 
cold plate. Cover charge is $28.00 
per person. For additional 
information, please call Helen Fried, 
301-438-3325. This is an important 
event for Na'Amat. Please plan to 
attend. 
 

This month our board meeting will be 
held on the fourth Tuesday of the 
month, April 24, 10 am, in Clubhouse 
I.  
 
Our donor luncheon will be held on 
May 24, at the Manor Country Club. 
Now is the time to be sure that you 
have earned your donor credit of 
$50.00. 
 
Na'Amat is planning a three night trip 
to Rocking Horse Ranch in Highland, 
New York. The dates are June 18-21, 
2012. We will be visiting Hyde Park, 
the home of FDR, West Point Military 
Academy and we will enjoy a trip 
down the Hudson River. There will 
also be free time to enjoy the many 
activities at the Ranch. For 
information, call Trudy Stone, 301-
438-0016. 
 
Na'Amat Israel operates 
multipurpose day care centers 
throughout the country and offers 
social work and psychological 
counseling as well as education for 
troubled children and their parents. 
Joining Na'Amat USA will enable you 
to support the programs and projects 
of our sister organization. Think 
Israel, Think Na'Amat.  
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JRLW AND COMING OF AGE 
PROGRAM PRESENT 

        MARK KLEMPNER AND 
“THE HEART HAS  REASONS”         
LEMPNER             
Fred Shapiro, JRLW Community Liaison 

Residents of Leisure World are 
invited to hear noted author Mark 
Klempner discuss his research and 
the resulting book about the 
righteous Gentiles in Holland who 
risked their lives to save Jews in the 
community. “The Heart Has Reasons” 
is a remarkable book that provides 
both a fresh look at the “righteous 
gentiles,” and a meditation on what 
these Holocaust heroes might have 
to teach us more than half a century 
after they defied Hitler. The program 
will take place Friday, April 20, at 
1:00 pm in Clubhouse I. Tickets will 
be available in E&R commencing 
March 21 for a donation of $6.00 per 
person, checks to be made out to 
JRLW. 

 Mark Klempner sought out some of 
the last surviving Dutch rescuers of 
Jewish children to better understand 
how and why they made their 
courageous choices. Inspired by 
their willingness to risk everything to 
help others during the Nazi 
occupation of Holland, he became 
deeply interested in what the 
rescuers have done with their lives 
since and where their moral 
compasses point today. 

What emerges is both a window to 
the past and a vision for the future. If 
the rescuers could remain committed 

to making a difference while under 
the boot of the Nazi regime, we 
surely have something to learn from 
them about taking a stand against 
injustices, about maintaining an open 
heart and about not giving in or 
giving up. 

Mark Klempner is a folklorist, 
historian and social commentator.   
Coming on the heels of Yom 
Hashoah, this presentation is both 
timely and critical in understanding 
the contributions of the Dutch 
Gentiles whose courage and 
understanding helped  save many   
lives.  

For further details about this risk-free offer and to 
schedule a personalized luncheon tour, please call 

today at 301-598-6424.

If you are not completely
satisfied after residing at

Aspenwood for 60 days, we
will refund 100% of all

rental fees you paid during
your stay!

14400 Homecrest Road, Silver Spring, MD 20906 
301-598-6424 • www.aspenwoodseniorliving.com

Offer available for Independent Retirement apartments only. This is a limited time offer and may be
discontinued at any time at the discretion of management. Offer available to new residents only.

©2012 Five Star Quality Care, Inc.

For over 20 years, it’s all part of the lifestyle that 
discerning residents have come to expect from 

Aspenwood. With a wealth of amenities and service 
options, life could not be grander than at Aspenwood.

 
And like our current residents, we feel so confident 

that you will be completely satisfied with Aspenwood 
we are making you this unprecedented offer:

100% SATISFACTION
GUARANTEED
OR YOUR MONEY BACK

At ASPENWOOD     A Gracious Rental
Retirement Community
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In	
  celebration	
  of	
  Sunrise	
  Senior	
  Living’s	
  
30th	
  Anniversary,	
  we	
  are	
  offering	
  a	
  

special	
  gift	
  to	
  you.	
  
	
  

Come	
  visit	
  Bedford	
  Court,	
  a	
  Sunrise	
  community	
  to	
  select	
  and	
  reserve	
  your	
  new	
  home	
  today	
  and	
  save!	
  	
  Now	
  through	
  the	
  end	
  of	
  2011,	
  you	
  
will	
  benefit	
  with	
  BIG	
  savings	
  and	
  you	
  have	
  the	
  choice	
  of	
  which	
  savings	
  plan	
  fits	
  you	
  best.	
  
	
  
First	
  –	
  enjoy	
  10%	
  off	
  all	
  independent	
  apartment	
  monthly	
  fees!	
  	
  That’s	
  a	
  savings	
  of	
  $350	
  -­‐	
  $520	
  per	
  month!	
  
	
  

AND…	
  YOUR	
  CHOICE	
  OF:	
  
	
  
“The	
  Moves	
  on	
  Us!”	
  –	
  Bedford	
  Court	
  will	
  pay	
  $3,000	
   towards	
  your	
  moving	
  costs.	
   	
  We	
  have	
  quality	
  Realtors,	
   Senior	
  Move	
  Managers	
  and	
  
Moving	
  Companies	
  that	
  can	
  help	
  you	
  sell	
  your	
  house	
  and	
  make	
  your	
  move	
  anxiety	
  free!	
  
	
  

OR	
  
	
  
“Lighten	
  The	
  Load”	
  –	
  Bedford	
  Court	
  will	
  deduct	
  $1,000	
  off	
  your	
  monthly	
  fee	
  for	
  your	
  first	
  3	
  months!	
  
	
  
Call	
  Bedford	
  Court	
  today	
  for	
  more	
  details	
  and	
  to	
  schedule	
  an	
  appointment	
  with	
  Elena	
  Price	
  at	
  301-­‐438-­‐6607.	
  Don’t	
  delay,	
  winter	
  will	
  be	
  
here	
  before	
  you	
  know	
  it!	
  	
  Come	
  enjoy	
  life	
  at	
  Bedford	
  Court	
  and	
  save	
  BIG	
  today!	
  
	
  

*** 
A Continuing Care Retirement Community 
Independent Living, Assisted Living, Nursing & Short Term Rehabilitation 
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YOM HASHOAH APRIL 19, 1:00 PM 
JRLW will join with the Interfaith Committee of Leisure World for 
the annual Yom Hashoah memorial service which will be held on Thursday, April 19, at 1:00 pm, in the 
auditorium of Clubhouse II. The service is co-sponsored by JRLW, B’nai B’rith, Hadassah, Na’Amat and 
the Jewish War Veterans here in Leisure World. There is no admission charge. 

The program will include residents of Leisure World who are survivors and liberators of the camps.  

Our guest speaker this year will be Agron Alibali, LL.M., originally from Albania, and highly 
recommended by the staff of the US Holocaust Museum.  Agron Alibali is a Visiting Fellow at the Center 
for Peace, Democracy and Development focusing on Southeastern Europe. His research has included 
issues of legal and electoral reform, human and minority rights, and development and reform of banking 
and financial institutions in Southeastern Europe. Of importance in terms of the Holocaust has been Mr. 
Alibali’s research on issues relative to the legal aspects of the Jewish presence in Albania.	
  

Join us as we continue to remember the events that decimated the Jewish population of Europe to 
assure that this drastic period of our history is never forgotten. Each year, as time moves on, there is a 
greater incentive to recall the cruelty of the Nazis and to assure that this will never happen again by 
educating our children and grandchildren about the camps, the crematoriums and the millions who fell in 
the hands of the Nazis. Bring family and friends to memorialize the 6 million.	
   	
  

 

	
  

	
  

  Pledging excellent service and delivering it can 
be two different things.  When it’s time to choose a 
funeral home, don’t just assume you’ll get excellent 
service, expect it. That is our commitment.  

  Dignity Memorial ® Jewish funeral homes are 
committed to giving you the guidance and support 
you need during a very difficult time with a variety 
of service options for you and your family.  Being a 
part of the largest network of funeral homes, we are 
able to offer unmatched benefits when it matters 
most with a 100% satisfaction guaranteed. 

24-Hour Compassion Helpline® • Personal Planning 
Services • National Transferability • Bereavement 
Travel • Serving All Jewish Cemeteries

Special Packages for 
Jewish Residents of Leisure World. 
Call Today for More Information

Edward Sagel Funeral Direction, Inc.
1091 Rockville Pike, Rockville, MD 20852

(301) 217-9400
www.SagelFuneralDirection.com 

Providing Comfort to 
Families Like Mine

Edward Sagel Funeral Direction, Inc. is a licensed funeral 
establishment in The State of Maryland. 
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